
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Land and Environment Department 
 
 
23rd November 2016 
 
   Submission against the proposed expansion of the Martins Creek Quarry 
 
 
The CBC Bed and Breakfast and Café is totally against any increase in activity at the Martins Creek 
Quarry 
 
Over the past few years we have had to deal with many issues relating from the number of trucks that 
pass by our building daily.  
 
People who stay here especially during the week cannot believe the amount of trucks that go by.  We 
have even had people who have been booked in for 2two nights leave after one because of the noise. 
Even people sitting out the front for coffee find it very disturbing with the amount of trucks going by, and 
if this becomes three fold, I don't know how we will survive. 
 
Every week we have to do so much cleaning of the verandas upstairs and downstairs because of the dirt 
and dust.  We even have to have someone sweep our gutters every week picking up the gravel that has 
been dropped by trucks as they turn the corner. 
 
We are very concerned about the future of our business should the quarry expansion go ahead. 
 
We will be submitting a supplement to this letter within the next few days 
 
We trust you will take into account these details when deciding on the outcome of this quarry expansion. 
 
 
Regards 
 
Moira and Kevin Hawtin 
CBC Bed and Breakfast and Cafe 
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